

THIS REPORT CONTAINS ASSESSMENTS OF COMMODITY AND TRADE ISSUES MADE BY USDA STAFF AND NOT NECESSARILY STATEMENTS OF OFFICIAL U.S. GOVERNMENT POLICY

Voluntary \_ Public

**Date:** 11/3/2018

**GAIN Report Number:** MO1874

### Morocco

Post: Rabat

## Agricultural Development Fund - 2017

#### **Report Categories:**

National Plan

Policy and Program Announcements

Livestock and Products

Poultry and Products

**Dairy and Products** 

Grain and Feed

Citrus

Oilseeds and Products

Tree Nuts

#### Approved By:

Morgan Haas

#### **Prepared By:**

FAS/Rabat

#### **Report Highlights:**

This report contains an unofficial translation of Morocco's Agricultural Development Fund for 2017, which highlights a number of its domestic support and export subsidy programs, some of which have not been previously notified to the WTO. Morocco's most recent domestic support notification to the WTO is <u>G/AG/N/MAR/37</u> for the years 2003-2007. Morocco's most recent export subsidy notification to the WTO is <u>G/AG/N/MAR/40</u> for the years 2008-11.

## AGRICULTURAL DEVELOPMENT FUNDS

## 30 YEARS OF IN THE SERVICE OF AGRICULTURAL INVESTMENT

# THE FINANCIAL AID OF THE STATE FOR THE PROMOTION OF AGRICULTURAL INVESTMENT

## **EDITION APRIL 2017**

## **Table of Contents**

Irrigation and Land Developments	4
Hydro-agricultural developments	
Land improvement and rainwater harvesting	
Depth clarification	
Storm water Collection	
Farm Equipment	14
Acquisition of Agricultural Equipment	
Acquisition of Breeding Equipment	
Construction of Breeding Buildings.	
Acquisition and Installation of Greenhouses	
Vegetable Protection Nets in Greenhouse	
Hail Protection Nets	
Genetic Improvement	
Production of Selected Breeders	
Production of selected breeders from pure sheep and goat breeds	
Production of selected breeders belonging to pure cattle breeds	
Acquisition of Breeding Stock	
Acquisition of camel breeders	
Imported heifers	
Production of Selected Bee Queens	
Breeding production	
Certified Seeds and Fruit Farming	
Certified Seeds	
Certified seeds of cereals.	
Monogerm seed of sugar beet	
Seeds of rice	
Sugar Cane Plantations	
Fruit Tree Farming	
Densification and rehabilitation of palm groves	
Extension of the palm groves	
Creation of new fruit rosacea plantations, argan tree and other fruit species	
Replantation of citrus fruits and other fruit species following contamination with tristeza or fire blight	
Laboratory Analysis	
Valorization Units	
Units of Valorization of Plant Production	
Units of Valorization of Animal Production	
Milk Collection Center.	
Construction of newly created milk collection centers	
Equipment of newly created milk collection centers	
Renewal of equipment of milk collection centers	
Promotion and Diversification of Exports	
Agricultural Products of Plant Origin	
Promotion and diversification of agricultural exports by land and sea	
Promotion of fruit and vegetable exports by air	
Export promotion of cut flowers and ornamental plants by air	
Agricultural Products of Animal Origin	
Aid for Aggregation Projects	
Irrigation and Equipment in Agricultural Equipment	
Hydro-agricultural development	
Farm equipment in farm equipment	
Lump-Sum Subsidy	
Packages for vegetable sectors	
Special rates for animal sectors	

## **Irrigation and Land Developments**

## Hydro-agricultural developments

### Rates and ceilings

Localized irrigation projects realized individually and additional arrangements

Operations	The subsidy rate % of the cost	The ceiling of the subsidy in DH
1- Projects OF LOCALIZED IRRIGATION	_	_
Digging and casing wells	_	1.100 DH/meter deep linen 2.000
Digging and casing drilling		DH/meter deep linen
Supply and installation of equipment for water pumping, including accessories for the installation of pumping, the work of civil engineering and construction of shelters for the pumping stations	80%	4.000 DH / KW of power installed
Development of storage basins for water intended for irrigation, including the coating		35 DH / m3 capacity of storage
Supply and installation of hardware of the head station: filtration of irrigation water, fertigation, connection accessories, apparatus of control and regulation, apparatus of automation (Equipment for tele-control of valves, against filters washing, management of the fertigation, control of the pumps, TV control and counting of the water) including construction of shelters for the head station		DH 5.600 / hectare equipped
Supply and installation of water supply and distribution pipes irrigation equipment, including connection accessories and switchgear control and regulation		9.600 DH / hectare equipped
Supply and installation on the plot of irrigation water pipes and distributors, including connection accessories		13.600 DH / hectare equipped
2 - ADDITIONAL ARRANGEMENTS		
Water storage basins	80%	35 DH / m3 capacity of storage
Adaptation of existing localized irrigation system within the framework of densification of tree plantations		13.600 DH / hectare equipped

The amount of subsidy that can be subsidized s capped at DH 36,000 per hectare equipped.

In case of need for the construction of basins for the storage of irrigation water, this ceiling may be increased by an amount corresponding to the ceiling set out in the table above for the development of water storage. This increase can in no case exceed the ceiling of 16 000 DH per hectare equipped.

## Localized irrigation projects carried out as part of collective projects or by small farmers and complementary developments

Operations	The subsidy rate % of the cost	The ceiling of the subsidy in DH
1- Projects OF LOCALIZED IRRIGATION		
Digging and casing wells		1.400 DH/meter deep linen
Digging and casing drilling		2.500 DH/meter deep linen
Supply and installation of equipment for water pumping, including accessories for the installation of pumping, the work of civil engineering and construction of shelters for the pumping stations		5.000 DH / KW of power installed
Development of storage basins for water intended for irrigation, including the coating	100%	- For small farmers (5 ha or less): 11.000 DH / hectare equipped - For other farmers: 7.000 DH / hectare equipped
Supply and installation of hardware of the head station: filtration of irrigation water, fertigation, connection accessories, apparatus of control and regulation, apparatus of automation (Equipment for tele-control of valves, against filters washing, management of the fertigation, control of the pumps, TV control and counting of the water) including construction of shelters for the head station		For small farmers (5 ha or less): 11.000 DH / hectare equipped - For other farmers: 7.000 DH / hectare equipped
Supply and installation of water supply and distribution pipes irrigation equipment, including connection accessories and switchgear control and regulation		12.000 DH / hectare equipped
Supply and installation on the plot of irrigation water pipes and distributors, including connection accessories		17.000 DH / hectare equipped
2 - ADDITIONAL ARRANGEMENTS	1	
Water storage basins	100%	- For small farmers (5 ha or less): 60 DH / m3 storage capacity - For other farmers: 40 DH / m3 storage capacity
Adaptation of existing localized irrigation system within the framework of densification of tree plantations		17.000 DH / hectare equipped

The amount of subsidy that can be subsidized is capped at 45.000 DH per hectare equipped. If necessary recourse to the construction of basins for the storage of irrigation water, this ceiling may be increased by one amount corresponding to the

ceiling set out in the table above for the development of the water. This increase can in no case exceed the ceiling of 20.00 DH per hectare equipped

#### Complementary irrigation projects

Operations	The subsidy rate % of the cost	The ceiling of the subsidy in DH
1- Projects OF LOCALIZED IRRIGATION		
Digging and casing wells  Digging and casing drilling	_	800 DH/meter deep linen 1.200 DH/meter
Digging and casing drining		deep linen
Supply and installation of water pumping equipment including pumping accessories, civil works and shelter constructions for pumping stations as well as water metering equipment	500/	2.500 DH / KW of power installed
Development of water storage basins intended for irrigation, including coating	50%	20 DH / m3 capacity of storage
Supply and installation of water filtration equipment irrigation, fertigation including shelter construction		3.500 DH / hectare equipped
Supply and installation of supply and distribution lines irrigation water, sprinklers, pivots, ramps headers, reels for any similar irrigation system		8.000 DH / hectare equipped

The amount of subsidy that can be subsidized is capped at 20.000 DH per hectare equipped. In the case of the need for recourse to the construction of basins for the storage of irrigation water, this ceiling may be increased by an amount corresponding to the ceiling fixed in the above table for the construction of storage basins for water storage. This increase can in no case exceed the ceiling of 10.000 DH per hectare equipped.

#### Constitution of application files subsidy

#### Localized or complementary irrigation projects

#### Request for prior approval

Before the irrigation project for the development of agricultural properties in localized or complementary irrigation systems, the applicant submits a file request for review of the irrigation project, in duplicate, at the counter unique. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the applicant's CIN;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the ownership of the support ground project investments;
- The technical file of the project, which must include the following elements:
- > A project calculation note signed and sealed with the endorsement approved by the engineer who prepared the study and carried the references of the company that established the study of the project;
- > A certified copy of the certificate of qualification or approval of the company or design office that prepared and approved the calculation note;

- > For companies and design offices not established in Morocco, the certificate of qualification or accreditation mentioned above may be replaced by a equivalent document issued by the competent authorities of the country of origin or, where appropriate, where there is no equivalent document duly justified by the company, a note on the know-how and capabilities of the company to achieve the requested studies supported by human and material resources, references technical and financial documents and certificates of completion;
- > A detailed plan of the installation on a scale appropriate;
- > A detailed plan of the basin at an appropriate scale;
- > For basins with a total capacity of more than 10,000 m3, a stability score of the pond, the process embodiments and securing devices;
- > A plan of the shelters specifying their dimensions and the planned building materials;
- > A dimensioned plan if the relief is significant;
- > Estimates of equipment, materials and developments;
- > A certified copy of the qualification of the companies that have prepared the specifications and will proceed the completion of the work;
- > The commitment of the supplier (s) to in the case of localized irrigation projects, the provisions laid down in the specifications object of the Moroccan Standard n  $^\circ$  12.1.100-2007

(Localized Irrigation Facility - General Requirements);

- > The hydraulic performance test reports meters of watering devices and hoses polyvinyl chloride (PVC) and polyethylene (PE) planned by the project (ducts with incorporated drippers, drippers, calibrated nozzles, micro jets, mini diffuser by the Department of Experiments, Testing and the standardization of the Ministry of Agriculture, Maritime Fisheries, Rural Development and Waters and Forests;
- > Catalogs of pumping units and filters planned by the project.
- Proof of eligibility at the rate of 100% for localized irrigation and 70% for irrigation of complement, as the case may be:
- > For small farmers eligible for 100% subsidy for localized irrigation, documents justifying that the applicant operates only one less than or equal to five (5) hectares and one declaration on honor, duly signed and legalized, certifying that it does not own and operate on a scale national territory less than or equal to 5 ha;
- > A certificate issued by the services of the

Department of Agriculture certifying that the exploitation of the applicant, object of the request of examination, adheres to a reconversion project collective with localized irrigation initiated or authorized by the state.

#### CASE OF INVESTMENTS ACHIEVED BY AUEA OR FARMERS 'GROUPS

#### IN RELATION TO LOCALIZED IRRIGATION PROJECTS

Localized irrigation projects carried out by a group of farmers or by an AUEA for the benefit of farmers' subsidies are subsidized according to the Rates and ceilings by component and overall on the basis of the total area of the project. It is understood that for collective localized irrigation projects where the average area per participant is less than or equal to 5 ha, the component relating to the head station has a ceiling of DH 11,000 per hectare equipped.

Collective localized irrigation projects may also benefit from the technical assistance of the administration and simplifications for the constitution and the examination of the subsidy files to be defined in the framework an agreement to be made between the administration and the beneficiaries according to a procedure decided by the Ministry of Agriculture, Maritime Fisheries, Rural Development and Waters and Forests.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the irrigation project, the applicant deposit at the single desk a file of subsidy application, in duplicate. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval issued by the one-stop shop;
- A subsidy application;
- Detailed definitive invoices for the works, equipment and fittings made and, on where appropriate, memoranda relating to the work of digging trenches and digging wells, made by the farmer's own means;
- An act of commitment of the applicant to keep investment and keep it in good working order, for at least five (5) years from the date the report of completion of the work;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Complementary projects: water storage basin

#### Request for prior approval

Before completion of the complementary development project, the applicant submits a project review application file irrigation, in duplicate, at the single window. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the applicant's CIN;
- A certified copy of the statutes and documents legal entities designating the persons empowered to act in their name, for legal persons;
- The documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the ownership of the land support project investments;
- The technical file of the project:
- > A note justifying the need to resort to the development of the water storage basin for improve water supply conditions for properties developed in localized irrigation systems;
- > A descriptive note of existing equipment localized irrigation or supplementation;
- > A calculation note of the development project complementary including in addition to the design and basin design, the bases for calculating the existing equipment;
- > A detailed plan of the basin at an appropriate scale;
- > For basins with a total capacity of more than 10,000 m3, a stability score of the basin, the method of realization and security devices;
- > These notes and plans must be signed and sealed with the endorsement approved by the engineer who drew them up and carry the references of the company that established the study of project;
- > A certified copy of the certificate of the qualification or approval of the company or office study having established and approved the calculation note;
- > For companies and design offices not installed in Morocco, the certificate of qualification or the approval mentioned above may be replaced by a coin equivalent issued by the competent authorities of the country of origin or, where appropriate, where there is no equivalent document duly substantiated by the company, a note on the know-how and capabilities of the company to carry out the studies requested supported by the means humans and materials, technical references and financial statements and certificates of performance;
- > The estimates for the realization of the basin, the sealing of structures and related equipment;
- > A certified copy of the qualification companies that have prepared the quotes and who carry out the work;
- > Proof of eligibility at a rate of 100% for localized irrigation and 70% for irrigation of complement, as the case may be:

- for small farmers eligible for subsidy of 100%, the evidence that the postulant operates only a smaller area equal to five (5) hectares and a declaration on honor, duly signed and legalized, certifying that he only owns and operates nationally area less than or equal to 5 ha.
- > A certificate issued by the services of the

Department of Agriculture certifying that the exploitation of the applicant, object of the request of examination, adheres to a reconversion project collective with localized irrigation initiated or authorized by the state.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of his project, the applicant submits to the single desk a subsidy application file, in duplicate. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- The definitive final invoices for the works, equipment and arrangements made and, if applicable, the briefs relating to the earthworks of the trenches and the digging of wells, carried out by the means of the farmer;
- An undertaking by the applicant to keep the investment and keep it in good working condition, for at least five (5) years, starting from the date of the completion of the work;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

## Complementary development projects: adaptation of the existing localized irrigation system as part of the densification of tree plantations

#### Request for prior approval

Before the completion of the additional development project, the applicant submits an application for review of the irrigation project, in duplicate, to the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the applicant's CIN;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the ownership of the project's investment support area;
- The technical file of the project, which must include the following elements:
- > A project calculation note signed and sealed with the endorsement approved by the engineer who prepared the study, and gave the references of the company that prepared the study of the project;
- > A certified copy of the certificate of qualification or approval of the company or design office that prepared and approved the calculation note;
- > For companies and consultancy firms not established in Morocco, the above-mentioned certificate of qualification or accreditation may be replaced by an equivalent document issued by the competent authorities of the country of origin or, where applicable, where There is no equivalent document duly justified by the company,

A note on the expertise and the capacities of the company to carry out the requested studies supported by the human and material means, the technical and financial references and the certificates of completion;

- > A detailed plan of the installation at an appropriate scale;
- > Estimates of equipment, materials and fittings;
- > A certified copy of the qualification of the companies that prepared the specifications and who will carry out the work;

- > the commitment of the supplier (s) to comply, in the case of localized irrigation projects, with the provisions set out in the specifications that are the subject of the Moroccan Standard No. 12.1.100-2007 (Localized Irrigation Facility General Requirements);
- > the hydraulic performance test reports for watering system counters and polyvinyl chloride (PVC) and polyethylene (PE) pipes planned by the project (sheaths with built-in drippers, drippers, calibrated nozzles, micro-jets, mini-diffusers and sprinklers) issued by the Ministry's Department of Experiments, Testing and Standardization for less than two years

Agriculture, Maritime Fisheries, Rural Development and Waters and Forests;

- Evidence of eligibility at the 100% rate for localized irrigation:
- > for small farmers eligible for the 100% subsidy rate, the documents proving that the applicant is exploiting an area less than or equal to five (5) hectares and a declaration on his honor, duly signed and legalized, certifying that that it owns and exploits at the national level only an area less than or equal to 5 ha;
- > a certificate issued by the Department of Agriculture attesting that the operation of the applicant, object of the request for examination, adheres to a collective reconversion project to localized irrigation initiated or authorized by the State.

#### **Subsidy application**

Deposit a copy of the subsidy application form with the Single Window, in duplicate. This file includes the following parts:

- A certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- Detailed final invoices for the works, equipment and arrangements made;
- an undertaking by the applicant to keep the investment and keep it in good working condition, for at least five (5) years, starting from the date of the completion of the work;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB

## Land improvement and rainwater harvesting

#### Rates, ceilings and standards

Operations	Subsidy rates (% cost)	Ceiling of the Subsidy
1- Depth clarification (1)	30%	7 000 DH/ha
2- Rainwater harvesting (2)	50%	2 500 DH/ha

- (1) "Deep stone removal operation": this operation consists of the carrying out of both the mechanical digging of the soil, fragmentation of the boulders, their collection and evacuation to the boundaries of the developed parcel.
- (2) "Rainwater harvesting system": the facilities, of a definitive nature, for retaining and storing water from precipitation in the soil. These systems may include land improvements for improving agricultural productivity in the form of benches, low walls or dry stone cords.

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### **Depth clarification**

#### Request for prior approval

Before the completion of the deep stonework, the applicant submits a request file project, in duplicate, at the Single Window. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval of the project;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- A declaration on legalized honor certifying that the plot to be developed has never benefited from the assistance of the State for deep stone work, either as part of state projects, or realized by the farmer himself and for which subsidies have been subsidized previously;
- Documents justifying the applicant's legal relationship with the investment support property.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the work, the applicant submits to the one-stop shop a request for subsidy, in duplicate. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval of the project;
- A subsidy application;
- The final invoices of the works carried out or the detailed estimates in the case where the farmer himself carries out these works. These invoices and specifications must specify the location and the area of the object parcel work, the consistency of the work and the nature of the machinery used;
- An undertaking by the applicant to keep the investment for at least five (5) years, starting from the date of the completion of the work;
- For holdings of more than five (5) hectares: a topographical plan of the managed farm, attached to the Lambert coordinates, specifying in particular the area of the holding and that of the part stoned;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### **Storm water Collection**

#### Request for prior approval

Before the work on the rainwater, collection is carried out, the applicant file a copy of the application for a review of the project, in duplicate, one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the applicant's CIN;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the support property of the project investments;
- A legalized declaration of honor certifying that the plot to be developed never received State aid for the collection work of the rainwater, whether in the context of State projects, or carried out by the farmer himself and for whom a subsidy or premium has been subsidized previously;
- A sketch of the operation highlighting the location of the developments in achieve and the area of the parcel (s), object of the work, and the density of works.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the project, the applicant submits to the one-stop shop, a subsidy application file, in duplicate. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;

- The final invoices of the works carried out or the detailed specifications in the case where the farmer himself does these work;
- An act of commitment by the applicant to keep the investment, for at least at least five (5) years from the date of the completion of the work and to use it under the conditions ensuring his full employment, his greatest efficiency and good maintenance;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

## Steps and deadlines for the processing of files as well as deadlines for making investments and filing dossiers

STEP 1	STEP 2	STEP 3
APPROBATION PRÉALABLE	IMPLEMENTATION	SUBSIDY APPLICATION

#### Processing times of the file prior approval / agreement in principle:

Category 1 (C1) : 20 working days
Category 2 (C2) : 12 working days
Category 3 (C3) : 5 working days

• NS : not subject to prior approval

#### Deadlines for making investments and filing subsidy application files

OBJECT OR OPERATION			DEADLINE FOR FILING		
	Irrigation projects carried out individually		From the date		
ci	Irrigation projects carried out collectively and / or by		of approval		
	Land improvements		prior		

Additional time may be granted if the request is made by the applicant before expiry the initial delay.

#### **Deadlines for processing subsidy application and payment files:**

30 working days

All files are deposited at the single desk against deposit receipts.

#### ASK MORE INFORMATION FROM:

- One-stop shops for provincial agricultural directorates or regional agricultural development offices.
- From MAPM's call center at 08 020 020 50.
- MAPM website www.agriculture.gov.ma/FDA

## Farm Equipment

## Acquisition of Agricultural Equipment

## Rates, ceilings and standards

MATERIALS	SUBSIDY RATES (%COST)	SUBSIDY CEILING DH/UNIT	STANDARS
TRACTOR	30	72 000	1 unit for an area of less than 5 ha 2 units for an area of 5 to less of 10 ha 3 units for an area of 10 to less of 20 ha 4 units for an area of 20 to less 50 ha 5 units for an area of 50 to 100 ha 1 unit every 100 additional ha beyond 100 ha
Work and maintenance equipment towed including the roll and except the disc harrow	30	17 000	4 units per tractor
Work and maintenance equipment powered by PTO	30	70 000	4 units per tractor
Feeding and spreading equipment organic matter	30	48 000	1 unit per tractor
Feeding and spreading equipment mineral substances	30	19 000	1 unit per tractor
Seeding equipment (single or combined) and planting material	50	48 000	1 unit per tractor
Phytosanitary treatment equipment for plantations	50	60 000	1 unit per tractor
Phytosanitary treatment equipment for crops other than plantations	50	28 000	1 unit per tractor
Direct seeder	50	90 000	1 unit per tractor
Self-propelled mower	30	27 000	1 unit for an area of less than 50 ha 2 units for an area of 50 ha and more
Wind machines to fight against freezing (wind machines)	30	90 000	1 unit for a smaller area or equal to 5 ha 1 unit every 5 ha extra for an area beyond 5 ha
Pheromone capsules against Tuta- Absoluta (in DH / ha / year)	60	4 800	
Attractants of adult females from ceratitis for mass trapping for citrus fruits	40	1000	Maximum application rate selected for the calculation of the subsidy by product

	approved by ONSSA

MATERIALS	SUBSIDY RATES (%COST)	SUBSIDY CEILING DH/UNIT	STANDARS
Combine harvester	20	208 000	1 unit for an area of 50 to less than 200 ha 2 units for an area of 200 ha at 400 ha 1 unit every 200 additional ha beyond 400 ha
Mowing equipment	30	17 000	1 unit per tractor
Bundling equipment	30	36 000	1 unit per tractor
Threshing, windrowing and tedding	30	17 000	1 unit per tractor
Potato harvester	30	12 000	1 unit per tractor
Self-propelled beet harvester sugar cane	30	720 000	1 unit for an area of 10 ha and more
Leaf straightener from beetroot sugar	30	70 000	1 unit per tractor
Rake harvester from beetroot sugar	30	80 000	1 unit per tractor
Loader picker of sugar beet sugar	30	180 000	1 unit per tractor
Mechanical vibrator for harvesting olives	30	240 000	1 unit for an area of over 20 ha
Straddlers for the olive harvest	30	480 000	1 unit for an area of 40 to 100 ha 1 unit every 100 additional ha beyond 100 ha
Manual vibrator for harvesting olives	40	6 000	1 unit for less than 3 ha 2 units from 3 to less than 6 ha 3 units from 6 to less than 10 ha 4 units for 10 ha and more
Crusher for dates	30	6 000	

The renewal of self-propelled agricultural equipment for the same farm can only be assisted by the State once every 10 years.

#### Constitution of the application file for the aid financial

#### Files filed by farmers

#### Agricultural equipment subject to agreement in principle

Will be affected by the request for agreement in principle all the material with the exception of pheromone capsules against Tuta-Absoluta and attractants of adult females of ceratitis for mass trapping for citrus.

#### Request for an agreement in principle

Before the acquisition of the agricultural equipment, the applicant submits a file of request for a preliminary examination, in duplicate, at the Single Window.

This file includes the following parts:

- A request for agreement in principle;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons.

#### **Subsidy application**

After the acquisition of the agricultural equipment, the applicant submits a file of subsidy application, in duplicate, at the Single Window. This file includes the following parts:

- The original of the agreement in principle;
- A subsidy application;
- Administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the property investment support;
- Supporting documents of the area exploited for subsidies relating to agricultural equipment concerned by area standards;
- Certified copies, gray cards of tractors available the farmer on the holding for subsidy applications relating to the acquisition of towed equipment;
- The original detailed final invoices, with the characteristics hardware techniques (serial number, type, power, brand, model ...);
- A certified copy of the registration certificate or deposit receipt of the registration dossier for the agricultural tractor, the combine harvester and the straddle for the olive harvest;
- An act of commitment of the applicant to keep the material acquired for at five (5) years from the date of the realization, and to use it under the conditions ensuring his full employment, his greater efficiency and his good maintenance;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Agricultural equipment not subject to agreement in principle

After the acquisition of pheromone capsules or female attractants Adults of ceratitis for mass trapping for citrus fruits, the applicant submit a subsidy application file, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A subsidy application;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- Administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the property investment support;
- The original detailed final invoices;
- The applicant's act of commitment to respect the plan of action to combat ceratite set up by ONSSA;
- In the case of a group supply of producers, by a legal person, the producers concerned must submit:
- > A certified copy of the global invoice issued in the name of the corporation;
- > An individual delivery note issued by the legal person and signed by the beneficiary, specifying the quantity and the corresponding amount.
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Files submitted by service providers

#### Request for prior approval and signature of the specifications

Before the acquisition of agricultural equipment, the service provides pre-approval application form, in triplicate, with the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- The original of the specifications duly signed and legalized by the authorities competent;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;

- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- Certified true copies, gray cards of tractors available to the

Service Provider for Acquisition Subsidy Applications towed equipment;

- A certified copy of the engineering or technician diploma in the agricultural field for natural persons;
- Certified copies of engineering or technical degrees in the field of agricultural field for all partners of partnerships;
- Commercial register copies for companies;
- For corporations other than partnerships:
- > A certified copy of the diploma of engineer or technician in the agricultural field for the directors of corporations other than partnerships;
- > a certified copy of the minutes of the General Meeting designating the director of the corporation other than the partnerships, or the employment contract justifying his appointment;
- > A certificate of affiliation of staff to the social security and retirement schemes.
- A presentation sheet of the company indicating the technical capacities and the human resources mobilized for the benefit of the project;
- A detailed business plan covering a period of five (5) years, including the following minimum information:
- > projected annual acquisitions and investments as well as their method of financing;
- > The provinces and regions targeted;
- > The different types of services to be provided;
- > The forecast area and the number of farmers targeted, broken down by province and region;
- > The estimated price by type of service;
- > Annual turnover forecasts;
- > The project's financial profitability forecasts.

#### **Subsidy application**

After the acquisition of the farm equipment, the applicant submits a subsidy application file, in duplicate, at the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- A subsidy application;
- Detailed original final invoices, showing the technical characteristics of the equipment (serial number, type, power, brand, model ...);
- A certified copy of the certificate of registration or registration receipt for the agricultural tractor, combine harvester and straddle tractor for olive harvesting;
- An act of commitment of the applicant to keep the acquired material for at least five (5) years from the date of the report of realization, and to use it under the conditions ensuring its full employment, its greater efficiency and its good maintenance;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

## Acquisition of Breeding Equipment

## Rates, ceilings and standards

MATERIALS	SUBSIDY	SUBSIDY	STANDARDS
	RATES	CEILING	
ODEDATING EQUIDMI	(%COST)	DH/UNIT	
OPERATING EQUIPMI	I I		
Crusher		6 000	1 unit for an operation of less than 20 heads of livestock or less than 80 heads of small ruminants
			2 units for an operation of 20 or more heads of large livestock or 80 or more heads of small ruminants
Mixer		15 000	1 unit for an operation of less than 20 heads of livestock or less than 80 heads of small ruminants
		15 000	2 units for an operation of 20 heads and more than large livestock or 80 or more heads of small ruminants
Livestock feed unit attached on the farm		60 000	1 unit for a farm or cooperative breeders of more than 50 head of cattle or more 200 heads of small ruminants
Forage harvester	30%	13 500	1 unit for an exploitation of more than 10 heads of livestock or more than 50 heads of small ruminants
Single-spout corn forage harvester		16 500	1 unit for an exploitation of more than 10 heads of livestock or more than 50 heads of small ruminants
Double-spoke corn silage harvester		42 000	1 unit for an exploitation of more than 20 heads of large animals or more than 100 heads of small ruminants
Self-propelled corn forage harvester		300 000	1 unit for an exploitation of more than 200 heads livestock or more than 1,000 baby heads ruminants or for a cooperative whose workforce exploited exceeds 500 head of cattle or 1,000 heads of small ruminants
Decilious mixer distributor		105 000	1 unit for an exploitation of more than 50 heads of livestock or more than 500 small ruminant heads or for a cooperative of more than 100 wholesale heads livestock or more than 1,000 heads of small ruminants
ARTIFICIAL INSEMIN	ATION MATERIA	L .	
Container for storing seeds		6 000	1 unit for an exploitation of more than 50 heads of livestock or herding groups whose herd of members exceeds 500 heads
Artificial insemination kit	30%	2 000	1 unit for an exploitation of more than 50 heads of livestock or herding groups whose herd of members exceeds 500 heads
Vêleuse		2 000	1 unit for an exploitation of more than 50 heads of livestock

MATERIALS	SUBSIDY	SUBSIDY CEILING	STANDARDS
	RATES (%COST)	DH/UNIT	
COOLING SYSTEM OF LIVESTOCK U			
Misting equipment		18 000	1 unit for a building of 500 m <sup>2</sup>
			in
			minimum
Pad cooling system for livestock units	30 %	20.000	1 unit for a building of 500 m <sup>2</sup>
except cage layer breeding		30 000	at the
Ded a alima acceptant for live et alamaita			minimum
Pad cooling system for livestock units caged lodges		120 000	1 unit for a building of 500 m <sup>2</sup> minimum
MATERIAL FOR THE BEEKEEPING	UNIT	120 000	minimum
Populated hives		300	1-
Topulated IIIves		300	1 unit for a farm of 50 hives at
Extractor		3 000	least populated
Z.M.W.VOI			1 unit for a farm of 50 hives at
Soaker		3 000	least populated
			1 unit for a farm of 50 hives at
Honey filter	20.0/	1 800	least populated
•	30 %		1 unit for 50 hives at least
Waffle maker		15 000	populated
			1 unit for a holding or unit of
Wax manufacturing unit		210 000	more than 1,000 populated
wax manufacturing unit		210 000	hives
EQUIPMENT FOR MILKING AND PR	ESERVING MIL	K ON THE FARM	111.05
Fixed milking machine (milking parlor	T		1 unit for an operation of less
2x4 posts)		60 000	than
			50 dairy cows
Stationary milking machine (milking			2 units for a holding of 50
parlor 10 posts and more) (1)		7,500 DH / item	dairy cows or more.
Mobile milking unit (2)	20.0/	2 000	1 unit for an operation of less
	30 %	3 000	than
Milk containers	_		10 dairy cows 1 unit for operation over 30
with containers		15 000	dairy cows
Unit equipment and installation		15 000	1 unit for an operation of more
valorization of goat's milk including a			than
tank for receiving and storing milk,			100 dairy goats
milk analysis equipment, a pasteurizer,		100 000	
fermentation equipment, coagulation,			
Drip and a cold room.  (1) The total cailing per holding of more than			

<sup>(1)</sup> The total ceiling per holding of more than 50 dairy cows is 360 000 DH.

Renewal of forage harvesters, haulers, milking machines, wax production units and the equipment and installation of recovery units goat milk can only benefit from state aid once every 10 years.

For forage harvesters, each applicant can only benefit from one of the categories mentioned above.

<sup>(2)</sup> The mobile milking unit must meet the functional standards defined by the relevant departments of the Ministry of Agriculture, Maritime Fisheries, Rural Development and Water and Forests.

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Request for agreement in principle

Before the acquisition of the breeding equipment, the applicant submits a file of request for agreement in principle, in duplicate at the Single Window.

This file includes the following parts:

- A request for agreement in principle;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons or a certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons.

For any application exceeding 100 hives (cumulated) by beekeeper, the technical service of the DPA or the ORMVA must issue a certificate justifying the capacity of the beekeeper by the existence of storage workshop hives, technical equipment and the honey-making equipment necessary for the valorization of honey production.

#### **Application for the subsidy**

After the acquisition of the breeding equipment, the applicant submits a subsidy application file in duplicate at the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- The original of the agreement in principle;
- A subsidy application;
- A certificate of conformity of the breeding equipment;
- Original final detailed invoices for the purchase of livestock equipment;
- An act of commitment of the applicant to keep the acquired material, for at least five (5) years from the date of the realization and use it under the conditions ensuring his full employment, his greater efficiency and his good maintenance;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

## Construction of Breeding Buildings

#### Rates and ceilings

TYPE OF BUILDING	RATE OF SUBSIDY (% cost)	GRADE CEILING IN DH / M2 OF AREA
Modern stable:		
<ul> <li>Covered stable for stabling hampered</li> </ul>		200
Free stall barn		50
Traditional stable		75
Sheepfold and goat farm:		
• Modern	25%	80
Traditional		60
Shelters for gold-of-pleasure		100

Livestock buildings are built for exclusive use to house cattle, sheep and goats according to the characteristics and standard plans approved by the services of the Ministry of Agriculture, Maritime Fisheries, Rural Development and Water and Forests.

The area used for the calculation of the subsidy includes the animal shelter parts, the ancillary parts such as feeders, feeding of service, and the boxes of the young cattle. For free-stall barns, the area concerned is that defined by the perimeter of the fences.

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Request for prior approval

Prior to the construction of the livestock building, the applicant submits an application for a screening file, in duplicate, at the single window. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- A copy of the construction plan;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the property supporting the investment.

#### **Application for the subsidy**

After the construction of the breeding building, the applicant submits a subsidy application file in duplicate, at the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- A construction contract between the DPA or the ORMVA and the applicant;
- The original final detailed construction invoices issued by the contractor or an estimate of construction issued by the competent department of the DPA or the ORMVA;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

### Acquisition and Installation of Greenhouses

#### Rates and ceilings

SUBSIDY (% COST)	HE SUBSIDY IN DH / M2 COVERED
	9
10 %	4
	3
10 %	1
10	% COST)

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Request for prior approval

Before the acquisition and installation of the greenhouses, the applicant submits an application for approval in duplicate at the Single Window.

This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;

- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the support property of investment;
- A description of the project specifying in particular the area of greenhouses to be installed, the crop (s) to be install, the type of greenhouses to be installed and the estimated cost of the project.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the project, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate copy, at the single window. This file includes the following parts:

- The original of the certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- The final detailed final invoices for the acquisition and installation of the greenhouses;
- An act of commitment of the applicant to keep the investment installed, for at least five (5) years, to from the date of the realization report, and to use it in the conditions ensuring his full employment, his greater efficiency and good maintenance;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Vegetable Protection Nets in Greenhouse

#### Rates and ceilings

Operation	Subsidy Rate (% Cost)	Ceiling of subsidy in DH / ha
Use of protection nets for vegetable crops in greenhouses against insects	35%	12 000

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### **Subsidy application**

After the installation of protection nets for vegetable crops in greenhouses against insects, the applicant submit a subsidy application in duplicate at the Single Window. This folder includes the following parts:

- A subsidy application;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the support property of investment;
- The original final detailed net acquisition invoices, on behalf of the producer, highlighting the

Mesh size, net quantity, unit price and total purchase amount;

- An undertaking by the applicant to keep the investment for at least three (3) years from the date of the realization report, and to use it in the conditions ensuring his full employment, his high efficiency and good maintenance;
- In case of group supply of members of cooperatives: the producers concerned must submit a certified copy of the total invoice issued in the name of the cooperative, supplemented by an individual delivery note issued by the president of the cooperative and signed by the beneficiary;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.\

#### **Hail Protection Nets**

#### Rates and ceilings

Article	Subsidy Rate	Ceiling of subsidy
	(% Cost)	in DH / ha
Use of fruit protection nets against hail (*)	40 %	50 000

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Request for prior approval

Before the implementation of his project to install protective nets for fruit plantations against hail, the applicant submits an application for a preliminary examination, in duplicate, to the counter unique. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the support property of investment;
- A description of the project specifying in particular the location of the plot, the area, the concerned plantations and the estimated cost.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the project, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate copy, at the single window. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- The final detailed final invoices for the acquisition of the protection nets of fruit plantations against hail;
- An undertaking by the applicant to keep the investment for at least five (5) years, starting from the date of the realization report, and to use it in the conditions ensuring his full employment, his high efficiency and good maintenance;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB

## Steps and deadlines for the processing of files as well as deadlines for making investments and filing dossiers

STEP 1	STEP 2	STEP3
PRIOR APPROVAL	IMPLEMENTATION	SUBSIDY APPLICATION

#### Processing times of the file prior approval / agreement in principle:

• Category 1 (C1): 20 working days

• Category 2 (C2): 12 working days

• Category 3 (C3): 5 working days

• NS: not subject to prior approval

#### Deadlines for making investments and filing subsidy application files

Article or operation		DEADLINE FOR FILING	
C3	Acquisition of agricultural equipment Acquisition of breeding equipment	12 months	From the date of the agreement in principle
	Livestock buildings	24 months	
C1	Acquisition and installation of anti-hail nets	12 months	From the date of prior approval
	Acquisition of agricultural equipment by service companies agricultural mechanization	12 months	
NS	Acquisition and installation of greenhouses	12 months	From the date of Acquisition
	Acquisition of pheromone capsules or acquisition attractants of ciratit citrus fruits	06 months	

Additional time may be granted if the request is made by the applicant before the expiry of the initial period.

#### **Deadlines for processing subsidy application and payment files:**

30 working days

All files are deposited at the single desk against deposit receipts.

#### ASK MORE INFORMATION FROM:

- One-stop shops of the Provincial Directorates of Agriculture or Regional Offices for Agricultural Development.
- From MAPM's call center at 08 020 020 50.
- MAPM website www.agriculture.gov.ma/FDA.

## **Genetic Improvement**

## **Production of Selected Breeders**

#### Rates and ceilings

#### Production of selected breeders of pure breeds

OPERATIONS		Amount of subsidy		
		Individual breeders	BREEDERS GROUPING	
Sheep	Male sheep	800 dh / head	850 dh / head	
	Female sheep	700 dh / head	750 dh / head	
	Imported breed			
Male goats		700 dh / head	750 dh / head	
Goats	Female goats	600 dh / head	650 dh / head	
	Local breed			
	Male goats	550 / head	600 dh / head	
	Female goats	450 dh / head	500 dh / head	
Bovines	5 000 / head born until December 31, 2018			
	4 000 / head born from January 1, 2019 to December 31, 2020			

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Production of selected breeders from pure sheep and goat breeds

#### Request for prior approval

Prior to the completion of the project, the applicant submits an application for prior approval, in duplicate, to the Single Window. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons or a certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- For the ANOC group: copy of the P.V. of the General Assembly (A.G.) of constitution of the group, copy of the P.V of the last A.G of the grouping, or membership certificate of the group to the ANOC;
- A certified copy of the basic contract for the multiplication of sheep or goat breeders selected in the nursery units passed between the breeders' representative (ANOC) and the production channels.

The certificate of prior approval will be subsidized to the applicant for the period of validity of the nursery unit contract and renewed according to the procedure in force after each renewal of said contract.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the project, the applicant submits a subsidy application file, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A copy of the certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- The original P.V. for the selection of produced animals (sheep or goats), established by the specialized commission designated annually by the Department of Development of Production Lines;
- Attestation of the applicant is RIB.

#### Production of selected breeders belonging to pure cattle breeds

#### Request for prior approval

Before the completion of the project, the applicant submits an application file prior approval, in duplicate, at the Single Window. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons or a copy certified articles of association and the legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- A certified copy of the original of the basic contract for the multiplication of selected dairy cattle breeders in the units' nurseries, between the breeder or the representative of the breeders (cooperatives, groups, associations) and the DPA or the ORMVA.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion, the applicant submits an application file for subsidy, in duplicate, at the Single Window.

This file includes the following parts:

- A copy of the certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- The original of the Selection Report for the animals produced (cattle), drawn up by the specialized committee appointed by the Regional Directorate of Agriculture in the region concerned;
- Certificate of the RIB of the applicant for assistance.

### Acquisition of Breeding Stock

#### Rates and ceilings

OPERATIONS	AMOUNT OF SUBSIDY
Camels	5000dh / head
Imported heifers	4000 dh by imported heifers from Jan 14, 2016 to Dec 31, 2017

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### **Acquisition of camel breeders**

#### Request for prior approval

- A request for prior approval.
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons or a certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons.

#### **Application for the subsidy**

- A copy of the certificate of prior approval.
- A subsidy application.
- A certified copy of the subsidy agreement for the acquisition of breeding animals, made between the breeder or the representative of the breeders (cooperatives, groups, associations) and the DPA or the ORMVA.

- An inventory of the animals to be subsidized, approved by the DPA or the ORMVA, accompanied by a purity certificate.
- Final detailed original invoices for the acquisition of the animals in question.
- An act of commitment to keep camels for a minimum of 10 years.
- Certification of the applicant's RIB for assistance.

#### **Imported heifers**

#### **Subsidy application**

- A subsidy application.
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons or a certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons.
- Originals of the pedigrees of imported heifers marked "certified true" at the level of the DRA where the quarantine took place and specifying the date of importation.
- Inventory of heifers to be subsidized signed by the DPA or the ORMVA concerned.
- The invoice issued by the importer of cattle or by the supplier of heifers for self-employed importers.
- Commitment of the breeder to keep imported heifers for a minimum of 6 years.
- Certification of the applicant's RIB for assistance.

### **Production of Selected Bee Queens**

#### Rates and ceilings

## **Breeding production**

	AMOUNT OF SUBSIDAY	
OPERATIONS	INDIVIDUAL BREEDERS	BREEDDERS GROUPING
Production of bees queens selected breeders	250 dh / hive of "queens" of selected breeding bees	300 dh / hive of "queens" of selected breeding bees

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Request for prior approval

- Request for prior approval.
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons or a certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons.
- A certified copy of the bee nursery multiplication nursery unit contract between the beekeeper or the representative of the beekeepers (cooperatives, groups, associations) and the DPA or the ORMVA.

#### **Application for the subsidy**

- A copy of the certificate of prior approval.
- A subsidy application.
- The original P.V for approval and selection of bee queen production hives, established by a specialized commission designated annually by the Production Line Development Department.

• Certification of the applicant's RIB for assistance.

## Steps and deadlines for the processing of files as well as deadlines for making investments and filing dossiers

STEP 1	STEP 2	STEP3
PRIOR APPROVAL	IMPLEMENTATION	SUBSIDY APPLICATION

#### Processing times of the file prior approval / agreement in principle:

• Category 1 (C1): 20 working days

• Category 2 (C2): 12 working days

• Category 3 (C3): 5 working days

• NS: not subject to prior approval

#### Deadlines for making investments and filing subsidy application files

ARTICLE OR OPERATION		DEADLINE FOR FILING	
	Acquisition of camel breeders	12 months	From the date of prior approval
	Production of sheep breeders		
	Production of goat breeders		
C2	Production of cattle breeders	12 months	From the date of the selection report
	Production of bee queens		
	Imported heifers	12 months	From the date of acquisition

Additional time may be granted if the request is made by the applicant before the expiry of the initial period.

#### Processing times for subsidy application and payment files: 30 working days

All files are deposited at the single desk against deposit receipts.

#### ASK MORE INFORMATION FROM:

- One-stop shops of the Provincial Directorates of Agriculture or Regional Offices for Agricultural Development.
- From MAPM's call center at 08 020 020 50.
- MAPM website www.agriculture.gov.ma/FDA

## **Certified Seeds and Fruit Farming**

### **Certified Seeds**

#### Certified seeds of cereals

#### **Marketing Certified Cereal Seeds**

#### Rates and ceilings

Certified seeds (grades G3, G4, R1, and R2) of wheat and barley, national production marketed by approved seed companies during the 2015-2016 to 2019-2020 crop years, will receive unit subsidies calculated to maintain the differentials listed below after the common price:

AGRICULTURAL CAMPAIGN	2015-2016	2016-2017	2017-2018	2018-2019	2019-2020
Soft wheat	50	50	55	55	60
Durum wheat	50	50	50	50	50
Barley	50	50	50	50	50

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### **Subsidy application**

This subsidy is paid to the seed companies, which forfeit the seed price when it is sold to farmers. The files deposited by the seed companies, at the competent departments of the Department of Agriculture, consist of the following documents:

- A summary statement of the certificates of the results of analyzes for the seeds of the harvest of the year and / or summary report of the bulletins of the batches of seeds in stock of report in conformity with the standards in force, delivered by the National Office of the Food Safety (ONSSA);
- A summary of cereal seed stocks at the end of the sale period according to the current model. This state is issued by ONSSA, on the basis of the declaration of the seed company and after verification at the level of storage centers, by the regional commission composed of representatives of the Regional Antenna for Seed and Plant Control, the DPA and / or the ORMVA and the seed company;
- The overall sales bill detailed by species, variety and category, signed by the director of the seed company;
- A declaration signed by the director of the seed company, in the event of loss or damage of seeds during the period of sales, according to the model in force.

#### Storage of certified cereal seeds

#### **Subsidy application**

This aid is paid to seed companies with a carryover stock. The files deposited by the seed companies, at the competent departments of the Department of Agriculture, consist of the following documents:

- The batch total inventory invoice, signed by the seed company's director, established on the basis of a certificate specifying the quantity eligible for the storage subsidy issued by the Production Line Development Department;
- A summary of stocks of cereal seed lots in compliance with the standards in force, established by ONSSA at the beginning of the campaign according to the current model.

#### Monogerm seed of sugar beet

#### Rates and ceilings

Article	AMOUNT OF THE SUBSIDY
Marketing of monogerm seeds of beet sugar	800 DH per unit (1 unit = 100,000 monogerm seeds)

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### **Subsidy application**

This subsidy is paid to the seed companies, which forfeit the seed price when it is sold to farmers. The files deposited by the seed companies, at the competent departments of the Department of Agriculture, consist of the following documents:

- a summary of the bulletins of monogerm seed lots of sugar beet, issued by ONSSA according to the model in force for the importation of the year and for the carryover stock;
- A statement of sales to farmers based on the model in force and signed by the sugar company;
- A situation of the final stock established according to the model in force and signed by the seed company;
- The invoice drawn up and signed by the seed company concerned, specifying the quantities of monogerm seed sold to farmers by itself or by the sugar company concerned, the subsidized price of retrocession and the amount of the subsidy (unitary and global);
- Import invoices;
- A copy of the import commitment, stamped by the customs services;
- A copy of the DUM referred by the customs services.

#### Seeds of rice

#### Rates and ceilings

Article	Rates	Ceilings
Marketing of Certified Rice Seeds from 2015-2016 to 2019-2020	50%	600 DH/QL

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

This subsidy is paid to approved organizations that defray the price of seed at the time of sale to farmers.

The files deposited by the approved organizations, at the competent departments of the Department of Agriculture, consist of the following parts:

- An overall sales bill by species, variety and category signed by the Director of the approved seed organization and made out in the name of the Ministry of Agriculture;
- A summary statement of certificates of certified rice seed test results imported for the crop year, signed by the Director of ONSSA or his representative;
- A summary report of batches of rice seed imported, in carry-over stock, signed by the Director of ONSSA or his representative;
- A summary statement of rice seed stocks at the end of the sales period, signed by the Director of ONSSA or his representative;

- A declaration signed by the Director of the approved seed organization or his representative in case of loss or damage to imported rice seed;
- A copy of the import commitments, targeted by the customs services;
- A copy of the import DUMs;
- The state of rice seed sales signed by the Director of the DDFP.

#### Sugar Cane Plantations

#### Rates and ceilings

Article	Amount of Subsidy
Installation of new sugar cane plantations	6,000 DH / ha

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### **Subsidy application**

After the plantation has been completed and the successful completion of the lifting, the applicant submits a subsidy application file, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop under the authority of the DPA or the ORMVA concerned. This file includes the following parts:

- An application for the subsidy;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf for legal persons;
- Administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the property to be planted;
- A legalized copy of the cultivation / aggregation contract with the sugar factory;
- The delivery slip bearing the references of the report of the commission of the choice of the cuttings of cane justifying the acquisition and the phytosanitary state of the cuttings;
- an act of commitment by the applicant to keep the investment, for at least five (5) years from the date of the realization, and to ensure all conditions of successful planting subject to this investment;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

## Fruit Tree Farming

## Rates and ceilings

	Articles	RATE OR AMOUNT OF SUBSIDY	SUBSIDY CEILING (DH/HA)
• Creation of new plantations	Oranges (density> = 350 plants / ha)	11 000 DH / ha	
of citrus fruits conducted in a system localized irrigation	Late berries (density> = 500 plants / ha)	8 000 DH/ha	
(until02.05.2020)	Early fruit (density> = 500 plants / ha)	4 000 DH/ha	
Creation of new	• Plantations made for densification and the rehabilitation of palm groves(1)	100% of the price acquisition of plants	
plantations of date palms	• Plantations carried out for the extension of palm groves (minimum density: 100 plants /ha)	70% of the price acquisition of plants	35 000
Creation of homogeneous	• Irrigated drip (density ≥ 285 plants / ha) from the agricultural companion 2014/2015	5 000 DH/ha	
orchards olive trees (2)	• Irrigated including drip (density <285 plants / ha and ≥ 100 plants / ha)	3 500 DH/ha	
	• Rainfed (density $\geq$ 100 plants / ha)	3 500 DH/ha	
Fruiting replantation	Plantation after uprooting of plantations attacked by fire blight (3)	12 000 DH / ha for the olive tree 15 000 DH / ha for the peach, the plum tree, the nectarine tree and the cherry tree	
	Replantation of citrus fruits following a contamination with sadza.	28 000 DH/ha	

<sup>(1)</sup> State aid is subsidized to the farmers concerned in the form of seedlings, which will be returned to them as part of the seed purchase programs decided by the departments of the Department of Agriculture. (2) And (3) are not cumulative for the olive tree.

	Articles	RATE OR AMOUNT OF SUBSIDY	SUBSIDY CEILING (DH/HA)
	Apple tree (minimum density: 400 plants / ha)	]	17 000
	Pear tree (minimum density: 400 plants / ha)		17 000
	Quince (minimum density: 200 plants / ha)		11 000
	Loquat (minimum density: 140 plants / ha)		7 000
	Peach / nectarine (minimum density: 200 plants / ha)		10 000
Dagagaga	Plum tree (minimum density: 200 plants / ha) Cherry (minimum density: 170 plants / ha) 60% of the price		10 000
Rosaceae fruit trees (4)			9 000
fruit trees (4)	Almond tree irrigated (minimum density: 200	acquisition of	5 000
	plants/ha)	plants	
	Barrel almond tree (minimum density: 100 plants / ha)	prants	3 500
	Argan tree in rainfed (minimum density: 100 plants /	80% of the	6 000
Argan-tree	ha)	price	
	Argan tree irrigated (minimum density: 200 plants / ha)	acquisition of plants	9 000

		Fig tree in irrigated (minimum density of 230		6 000
		plants/ha)		
		Fig tree in bud (minimum density of 140 plants / ha)		3 500
Other fruit species	Grenadier (minimum density of 200 plants / ha)	60% of the	6 000	
	Walnut (minimum density of 70 plants / ha)	price	10 000	
	Carob tree (minimum density of 100 plants / ha)	acquisition of	6 000	
		Pistachio (minimum density of 200 plants / ha)	plants	8 000

<sup>(3)</sup> And (4) are not cumulative for olive, cherry, peach, nectarine and plum.

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Creation of new olive and citrus groves

#### Request for prior approval

Before carrying out his planting project, the applicant submits an application for a preliminary examination, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the investment support property;
- A description of the project specifying in particular the area to be planted, the density, the method of irrigation and the estimated cost of the project.

#### **Subsidy application**

After the completion of his project, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- The final detailed final invoices, issued by registered nurserymen and bearing the words " certified seedlings ";
- An act of commitment of the applicant to keep the investment, for at least five (5) years from the date of the realization, and to ensure all the conditions of success of the orchard, object of this investment;
- Certification of the applicant's RIB.

### Densification and rehabilitation of palm groves

For plantations made for the densification and rehabilitation of palm groves, State aid is subsidized to the farmers concerned in the form of seedlings that will be retroceded to them in the framework of seed purchase programs decided by the departments of the Department of Agriculture.

#### Extension of the palm groves

#### Request for prior approval

Before carrying out his planting project, the applicant submits an application for a preliminary examination, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

• A request for prior approval;

- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the investment support property;
- a description of the project specifying in particular the area to be planted, the variety or varieties envisaged, the density, the method of irrigation and the estimated cost of the project.

#### **Subsidy application**

After the completion of his project, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval.
- A subsidy application.
- The original detailed final invoices of the vitro-plants.
- an act of commitment of the applicant to keep the investment for at least five (5) years from the date of the realization, and to ensure all the conditions of success of the plantation, the object of this investment.
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Creation of new fruit rosacea plantations, argan tree and other fruit species

#### Request for prior approval

Before carrying out his planting project, the applicant submits a request for examination, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the investment support property;
- a description of the project specifying in particular the area to be planted, the density, the method of irrigation and the estimated cost of the project.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the planting project, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate, to the Single Window. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- An application for the subsidy;
- A commitment by the applicant to keep the investment, for at least five (5) years from the date of the realization, and to ensure all conditions of success of the orchard subject of this investment;
- The original detailed final invoices:
- > For almond trees, these invoices must be issued by certified nursery growers and marked "certified seedlings";
- > For the argan tree and other fruit species, the final invoices must:
- bear the mention " certified seedlings ";

- Or be issued by approved nurseries and whose phytosanitary quality is attested by the competent services. A phytosanitary certificate issued by ONSSA to the nurseryman is required in this case. The references of this certificate (number, date, lot ...) will be shown at the level of the final invoice.
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

## Replantation of citrus fruits and other fruit species following contamination with tristeza or fire blight

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the replanting project, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate, to the Single Window. This file includes the following parts:

- A subsidy application;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the investment support property;
- A description of the project specifying the area planted, the density and the species concerned;
- A grubbing-up and incineration certificate issued by ONSSA for farmers in the zones established by the decision of the Minister of Agriculture and Maritime Fisheries;
- The detailed original final invoices, issued by approved nurseries and bearing the words "certified seedlings and grafted on a rootstock other than the sour orange" for citrus fruit and the mention "certified olive seedlings" for olive replanting;
- An undertaking by the applicant to keep the investment for at least five (5) years from the date of the realization;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

## **Laboratory Analysis**

#### Rates and ceilings

Article	Subsidy Rate (% Cost)	Subsidy Ceiling in DH / ha
Laboratory analysis	50 %	Depending on the type of analysis (CF Order N.1060.90 of August 29, 1990)

#### Constitution of the application for financial assistance

This subsidy is paid to the laboratories who deduct it from the cost of analyzes for the benefit of farmers at the time of payment.

The files submitted to the competent departments of the Department of Agriculture by the representatives of the laboratories consist of parts following:

- The price schedules applied by the laboratory;
- Copies of the farmer's invoices, highlighting the rate of the analysis and the amount of the subsidy deducted;
- Copies of analysis bulletins issued to farmers;
- A monthly summary report, showing:

- > The nominative list, with full addresses, of farmers who have benefited from the subsidy relating to the analyzes carried out;
- > The types and number of analyzes performed per farmer;
- > The overall amount of the subsidy forgiven.
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

# Steps and deadlines for the processing of files as well as deadlines for making investments and filing folders

STEP 1	STEP 2	STEP3
PRIOR APPROVAL	IMPLEMENTATION	SUBSIDY APPLICATION

#### Processing times of the file prior approval / agreement in principle:

• Category 1 (C1): 20 working days

• Category 2 (C2): 12 working days

• Category 3 (C3): 5 working days

• NS: not subject to prior approval

#### Deadlines for making investments and filing subsidy application files

ARTICLE OR OPERATION		DEADLINE FOR FILING	
C2	Fruit plantations	12 months	From the date of prior approval
NS	New sugar cane plantations	6 months	From the date of delivery of the cuttings
	Fruit replanting following uprooting and incineration of plantations affected by the tristeza or fire blight	24 months	From the date of the grubbing-up certificate

Additional time may be granted if the request is made by the applicant before the expiry of the initial period.

#### **Deadlines for processing subsidy application and payment files:**

30 working days

All files are deposited at the single desk against deposit receipts.

#### ASK MORE INFORMATION FROM:

- One-stop shops of the Provincial Directorates of Agriculture or Regional Offices for Agricultural Development.
- From MAPM's call center at 08 020 020 50.
- MAPM website www.agriculture.gov.ma/FDA

### **Valorization Units**

### Units of Valorization of Plant Production

#### Rates and ceilings

DESIGNATION OF MATERIAL	Subsidy Rates Per unit (%)	Subsidy Ceiling Per unit (DH)
Seed packing units: construction and equipment of units		1 500 000
Cereal storage units: construction and equipment of silos		3 200 000
Citrus packaging units: construction and equipment of units	_	4 750 000
Trituration units of olives: construction and equipment of units		1 200 000
Complex including a unit for crushing olives and a unit for bottling olive oil: construction and equipment of the units		2 100 000
Olive canning units: construction and equipment of units		760 000
Packing units for market garden products including melon, watermelon and red berries: construction and equipment of units	10%	2 460 000
Date packaging units: construction and equipment of units		1 000 000
Other fruit packing units: construction and equipment of units		1 200 000
Complex including a packing unit and a freezing unit for fruits and vegetables: construction and equipment of units		1 980 000
Refrigeration storage units for agricultural products: construction and equipment of units		2 240 000

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Request for prior approval

Before the implementation of its project for the installation of the recovery unit, the applicant submits an application for prior approval of the project, in duplicate, at the single window. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The plans of the site of implantation and realization of the project, approved by the authority competent;
- The detailed feasibility study (technical-economic) of the project supported by specifications;
- A description of the project;
- Administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal relationship with the support operation of the investment.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the project, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop.

This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;

- The original detailed final invoices;
- An act of commitment of the applicant to maintain the unit for at least five (5) years, as from the date of establishment of the report of realization and to use it under conditions ensuring its full employment, its greater efficiency and its good maintenance;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

### Units of Valorization of Animal Production

#### Rates and ceilings

DESIGNATION OF EQUIPMENT	Subsidy Rates Per unit (%)	Subsidy Ceiling Per unit (DH)
Milk valorization units: construction and equipment of units		2 400 000
Complex including a fattening center for bulls, a slaughterhouse and a red meat cutting room: construction and equipment of the complex	10%	3 470 000

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Request for prior approval

Before the implementation of its project for the installation of the recovery unit, the applicant submits a file of request for preliminary examination of the project, in duplicate, at the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval of the file;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The project business plan;
- Site plans for implementation and implementation of the project, approved by the competent authority, specifying the ground plan and geographical coordinates of the project;
- the technical and economic study relating to the recovery unit, specifying its capacity, the nature of the planned equipment and its compliance with the standards in force as well as the planned site of implementation;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the property supporting the investment.

#### **Subsidy application**

After completion of the project, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- Final invoices:
- an act of commitment of the applicant to maintain the unit for at least five (5) years, as from the date of establishment of the report of realization and to use it under the conditions ensuring his full employment, his biggest efficiency and good maintenance;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Milk Collection Center

#### Rates and ceilings

Article	Subsidy rates	Subsidy Ceiling
	For Cooperatives (%)	(Calculation basis)
Construction and equipment of milk collection centers (*)	30%	130 000 DH for milk containers  200 000 DH for the generator or the electrification of
		the milk collection center
		200 000 DH for the construction of the milk collection center

- (\*) This subsidy concerns the following areas:
- The Wilayas of Rabat-Salé, Grand Casablanca, Fez and Meknes.
- The provinces of: Kenitra, El Jadida, Settat, Benslimane, Khemisset and Sidi Kacem.
- The circles of: Ahfir (Oujda wilaya), Biougra (Agadir wilaya), Marrakech-Suburbs (Marrakech wilaya), Ksar El kebir (Tétouan wilaya), Louta (Nador province),

Taroudant (Province of Taroudant), Lâataouia (Province of El kelaâ des Sraghna), Beni-Moussa and Fkih Ben Saleh (Province of Beni Mellal) and Afourer (Province of Azilal).

For the rest of the national territory, the cost of building and equipping milk collection centers may be borne entirely by the State.

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Construction of newly created milk collection centers

#### Request for prior approval

Prior to the construction of the milk collection center, the applicant submits an application for a preliminary examination, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A project presentation note issued by the DPA or the ORMVA, describing the feasibility and justification of the project's desirability at the local level;
- Construction plan of the milk collection center approved by the competent department of the DPA or the ORMVA;
- A certified copy of the articles of the cooperative;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the property supporting the investment.

#### **Subsidy application**

After the construction of the milk collection center, the applicant submits a subsidy application form in duplicate at the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;

- The original final detailed construction invoices issued by the contractor or an estimate issued by the competent department of the DPA or the ORMVA;
- The commitment of the President of the cooperative to use the buildings for the exclusive use provided by the project,

Subject of the subsidy application;

• Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Equipment of newly created milk collection centers

#### Request for prior approval

Prior to the equipment of the center, the applicant submits a file of request for preliminary examination of the project, in duplicate, at the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the articles of association of the cooperative.

#### **Subsidy application**

After equipping the center, the applicant submits a subsidy application form in duplicate at the single window. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- The original final detailed invoices for the purchase of equipment and / or electrification of the center;
- the commitment of the President of the cooperative to keep the equipment for the exclusive use provided for by the project, for at least 5 years from the date of the report;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Renewal of equipment of milk collection centers

#### Request for prior approval

Prior to the renewal of the equipment, the applicant submits an application for a preliminary examination of the project, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval;
- A certified copy of the articles of the cooperative;
- A note presenting the project delivered by the DPA or the ORMVA, describing the feasibility and justifying the appropriateness of the project to renew the equipment of the milk collection center.

#### **Subsidy application**

After the renewal, the applicant submits a subsidy application form, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- The certificate of prior approval;
- A subsidy application;
- The original final detailed invoices for the purchase of equipment and / or electrification of the center;
- the commitment of the President of the cooperative to keep the equipment for the exclusive use provided for by the project, for at least 5 years from the date of the report;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

STEP 1	STEP 2	STEP3
PRIOR APPROVAL	IMPLEMENTATION	SUBSIDY APPLICATION

#### Processing times of the file prior approval / agreement in principle:

• Category 1 (C1): 20 working days

• Category 2 (C2): 12 working days

• Category 3 (C3): 5 working days

• NS: not subject to prior approval

#### Deadlines for making investments and filing subsidy application files

ARTIO	CLE OR OPERATION	DEADLINE FOR FILING	
C1	Valorization unit	24 months	
C2	Milk collection center	12 months	From the date of the pre-approval

Additional time may be granted if the request is made by the applicant before the expiry of the initial period.

#### **Deadlines for processing subsidy application and payment files:**

30 working days

All files are deposited at the single desk against deposit receipts.

#### ASK MORE INFORMATION FROM:

- One-stop shops of the Provincial Directorates of Agriculture or Regional Offices for Agricultural Development.
- From MAPM's call center at 08 020 020 50
- MAPM website www.agriculture.gov.ma/FDA

### **Promotion and Diversification of Exports**

### Agricultural Products of Plant Origin

#### Rates and ceilings

OPERATIO	ONS	AMOUNT OF SUBSIDY
1- PROMO	TION AND DIVERSIFICATION	OF AGRICULTURAL PRODUCTS BY TERRESTRIAL AND MARITIME
	To Russia	50 DH / t for the total quantities exported plus 150 DH / t for the quantities exported in excess of the volumes exported during the reference campaigns (from September 1, 2010 to August 31, 2013)
	To Ukraine, China, and Arab Gulf Countries	1,000 DH / t for all quantities exported between 1 September 2014 and August 31, 2017.
Citrus export		500 DH / t for the quantities exported, from 1 September 2017, in exceeding the volumes exported during the reference year (from September 1, 2000 to August 31, 2001)
	Outside: Russia, Ukraine, China, Arab Golf Countries and EU	500 DH / t for quantities exported in excess of exported volumes during the reference campaign (from 1 September 2000 to 31 August 2001)
Export of tomato		750 DH / t for quantities exported outside the European Union in exceeding the volumes exported during the campaign from September 1, 2007 to August 31, 2008
Export of s	trawberry	500 DH / t for all quantities exported outside the European Union
Exports of	olive oil	2,000 DH / t exported
2 - PROMO	OTION OF EXPORTS OF AGRIC	CULTURAL PRODUCTS BY AIR EXPORT PROMOTION, BY AIR,
vegetables,	omotion, by air, of fruits, cut flowers and ornamental	1 DH / kg for exports to Western Europe, with the exception of Scandinavia, for periods from 1 October to 30 November and from 1 March to 30 June
plants		4.5 DH / kg from 1 October to 30 September for exports to Scandinavia, North America, the Middle East, Japan, the former Soviet Union and Eastern Europe except Tomato exports made to Canada

### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

# Promotion and diversification of agricultural exports by land and sea <a href="Subsidy application">Subsidy application</a>

Applications for subsidy relating to the promotion and diversification of agricultural exports by land and sea are submitted, in duplicate, at the single window to which the packing station or olive crushing plant belongs.

The files consist of the following parts:

- A subsidy application;
- An export certificate issued by the EACCE;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;

- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### Promotion of fruit and vegetable exports by air

This subsidy is paid to air carriers who deduct it from the air cargo tariff or directly to exporters who have paid the full fare to air carriers for the transportation of their agricultural products.

#### **Subsidy application**

i.1. Files filed by the air carrier

These files are filed, in duplicate, at the single desk of the Provincial Directorate of Agriculture of Casablanca.

- A subsidy application;
- A copy of the freight manifest prepared by the air carrier and stamped by the customs services;
- An air waybill (LTA) summary invoice signed by the Air Cargo Director or his agent;
- A copy of the air waybill;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.
- i.2. Files filed by the exporter

The subsidy application files are filed, in duplicate, by the exporter at the single point of contact to which his address belongs.

- A subsidy application;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- An export certificate issued by the EACCE;
- Copies of air waybills;
- A copy of the DUMs of the exports provided by the customs services;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

ONLY FILES WITH COMPANIES OTHER THAN ROYAL AIR MAROC ARE ELIGIBLE.

#### Export promotion of cut flowers and ornamental plants by air

This subsidy is paid to air carriers that de-assign it from the air cargo tariff at the time of export of agricultural products or directly to exporters who pay the full fare to air carriers for their products.

#### **Subsidy application**

Export Promotion Subsidy Application Files cut flowers and ornamental plants by air are deposited, in duplicate, at the single window of the Provincial Directorate of Casablanca Agriculture. The files consist of the following parts:

- A subsidy application;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- A copy of the air waybill;

- A copy of the freight manifest prepared by the air carrier and stamped by the customs services;
- A summary bill of air waybills signed by the Air Cargo Manager or his agent;
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

#### **Agricultural Products of Animal Origin**

#### Rates and ceilings

Articles	Amount of subsidy
Export promotion and diversification of hatching eggs	1 DH / kg
Promotion and export diversification of day-old chicks	1 DH / kg

#### File constitution requests financial assistance

Subsidy application files are submitted, in duplicate, at the single point of contact for the address of the breeding unit.

- A subsidy application;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- An export health certificate issued by ONSSA;
- Export DUMs duly covered by the customs services;
- Copies of bills of lading according to the mode of transportation (air, land, sea);
- Attestation of the applicant's RIB.

Steps and deadlines for the processing of files as well as deadlines for the completion of investments and the filing of files

STEP 1	STEP 2	STEP3
PRIOR APPROVAL	IMPLEMENTATION	SUBSIDY APPLICATION

#### Processing times of the file prior approval / agreement in principle:

• Category 1 (C1): 20 working days

• Category 2 (C2): 12 working days

• Category 3 (C3): 5 working days

• NS: not subject to prior approval

#### Deadlines for making investments and filing subsidy application files

ART	ARTICLE OR OPERATION		DEADLINE FOR FILING	
	Exports of agricultural products by land and sea	12 months		

	Exports of agricultural products by air	12 months	
NS	- Files filed by exporters	24 months	From the date of export
	- Files filed by air carriers		

Additional time may be granted if the request is made by the applicant before the expiry of the initial period.

#### **Deadlines for processing subsidy application and payment files:**

30 working days

All files are deposited at the single desk against deposit receipts.

#### ASK MORE INFORMATION FROM:

- One-stop shops of the Provincial Directorates of Agriculture or Regional Offices for Agricultural Development.
- From MAPM's call center at 08 020 020 50.
- MAPM website www.agriculture.gov.ma/FDA

### **Aid for Aggregation Projects**

### Irrigation and Equipment in Agricultural Equipment

Preferential rate subsidies for irrigation and equipment projects in agricultural equipment under the aggregation projects are subsidized in two installments.

#### The first tranche of this subsidy:

Is calculated on the basis of the Rates and ceilings fixed for the 1st tranche.

This tranche is served upon obtaining the certificate of agricultural aggregation and after completion of the investment to be subsidized.

#### The second tranche of this subsidy:

Is calculated on the basis of the Rates and ceilings fixed for the total subsidy (1), less the amount subsidized in the first installment (2).

- This second tranche is served at the end of the first year of delivery, by the aggregates, of their production to the aggregator, in view of a discharge given for this purpose by the said aggregator.
- The request for the second tranche of subsidy at preferential rates is submitted by the aggregator or aggregates at the same single window where the subsidy application file is filed.
- The second tranche request is receivable after at least one year from the filing of the first tranche application and after delivery by the aggregates of their output at the aggregator unit level.

#### Hydro-agricultural development

#### Rates and ceilings

#### Localized irrigation project

DESIGNATION OF THE OPERATION	TOTAL SUBSIDY (1)		FIRST TRANCHE (2)	
	Rates (%)	Ceiling (DH)	Rates (%)	Ceiling (DH)
Digging and casing wells		1 400 DH / linear meter of depth		1 100 DH / linear meter depth
Digging and casing drilling	1	2 500 DH / linear meter depth		2 000 DH / linear meter depth
Supply and installation of water pumping equipment		5 000 DH / KW of installed power		4000 DH / KW of installed power
Supply and installation of head station equipment	100%	11 000 DH / ha equipped for small farmers (≤ 5 ha) 7 000 DH / ha equipped for other farmers	80%	5 600 DH / ha equipped
Supply and installation of supply and distribution pipes for irrigation water	1	12 000 DH / ha equipped		9 600 DH / ha equipped
Supply and installation on the plot of pipes and irrigation water dispensers	1	17 000 DH / ha equipped		13 600 DH / ha equipped
TOTAL CEILING PROJECT OUTSIDE BASIN	45,000 DH / HA EQUIPPED		36,000 DH	I / HA EQUIPPED
Irrigation water storage basins	100%	60 DH / m3 of storage capacity for small farmers (≤ 5 ha) 40 DH / m3 of storage	80%	35 DH / m3 of storage capacity
		capacity for other farmers		

#### Complementary irrigation project

DESIGNATION OF THE OPERATION	TOTAL SUBSIDY (1)		FIRST TRANCHE (2)	
	Rates (%)	Ceiling (DH)	Rates (%)	Ceiling (DH)
Digging and casing wells		1 120 DH / linear meter of depth		800 DH / linear meter of depth
Digging and casing drilling		1 680 DH / linear meter of depth		1 200 DH / linear meter of depth
Supply and installation of water pumping equipment		3 500 DH / KW of installed power		2 500 DH / KW of installed power
Supply and installation of filtration equipment for irrigation and fertigation water	70%	4 900 DH / ha equipped	50%	3 500 DH / ha equipped
Supply and installation of supply and distribution pipes for irrigation water		11 200 DH / ha equipped		8 000 DH / ha equipped
Total ceiling project outside basin	28 000 DH / ha equipped		20 000 dh / ha equipped	
Irrigation water storage basin	70%	28 DH / m3 storage capacity	50%	20 DH per m3 storage capacity
TOTAL BASIN CEILING	14,000 DH / HA EQUIPPED		10,000 DH	/ HA EQUIPPED

#### Constitution of the application file for financial assistance

#### Request for prior approval

Before the completion of the irrigation project for the development of agricultural properties in localized or complementary irrigation system, the applicant submits an application for examination of irrigation project, in duplicate, at the single desk.

This file includes the following parts:

- A request for prior approval of the irrigation project;
- A certified copy of the applicant's CIN;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- The documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the ownership of the project's investment support area;
- The technical file of the project, which must include the following elements:
- > A project calculation note for localized irrigation projects signed and sealed with the mention approved by the engineer who drew up the study and bearing the references (Company name, business register number, telephone, fax and address) of the company that prepared the project study;
- A certified copy of the certificate of qualification or approval of the company or design office that prepared and approved the calculation note.
- For engineering firms not installed in Morocco, the certificate of qualification or approval may be replaced by an equivalent document issued by the competent authorities of the country of origin, or, where appropriate, a note on the know-how and the

capacity of society to carry out the requested studies supported by human and material resources. Technical and financial references and certificates of completion.

- > A detailed plan of the installation at an appropriate scale, signed and sealed with the endorsement approved by the engineer who prepared the study;
- > A detailed basin plan at an appropriate scale with a stability score for basins with a total capacity of more than 10,000 m3, the construction process and safety devices;
- > A shelter plan specifying their dimensions and the planned construction materials;
- > A dimensioned plan if the relief is significant;
- > Estimates of equipment, materials and fittings;
- > A certified copy of the qualification of the companies that drew up the specifications and who will carry out the work;
- > The commitment of the supplier (s) to comply, in the case of localized irrigation projects, with the provisions set out in the specifications that are the subject of Moroccan Standard No. 12.1.100-2007 (Installation of localized irrigation General requirements);
- > The hydraulic performance test reports for watering system counters and polyvinyl chloride (PVC) and polyethylene (PE) pipes provided for by the project (sheaths with built-in drippers, drippers, calibrated nozzles, micro-jets, mini diffusers and sprinklers) issued for less than two years, by the Department of Experiments, Testing and Standardization of the Ministry of Agriculture, Maritime Fisheries, Rural Development and Waters and Forests;
- > The catalogs of the pumping units and filters provided by the project.
- An aggregation certificate for the aggregator and for the aggregates.

#### **Subsidy application**

(a) 1st installment

After the investments have been made, the applicant submits a subsidy application file, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop.

This file includes the following parts:

- Certificate of prior approval of the project in question;
- A subsidy application;
- Detailed final invoices;
- An undertaking by the applicant to keep the investment and keep it in good working condition, for at least five (5) years, starting from the date of the completion of the work;
- Applicant's RIB certificate.
- (b) 2nd installment

The request for the second installment is admissible after at least one year from the filing of the application for the first installment. The second tranche subsidy application file is composed of:

- A request for the second installment of the subsidy;
- for aggregates: a discharge given by the aggregator attesting the delivery of the aggregator's output at the aggregator's valuation unit and specifying the total quantity delivered;
- For the aggregator: a certificate of satisfaction of the aggregator's commitments to the aggregates signed by the Director of the DRA housing the valuation unit object of the project or his deputy. This certificate is drawn up on the basis of a report provided by the aggregator.

#### **Application of subsidy**

(a) 1st installment

After the investments have been made, the applicant submits a subsidy application file, in duplicate, to the one-stop shop. This file includes the following parts:

- Certificate of prior approval of the project in question;
- A grant application;
- Detailed final invoices:
- An undertaking by the applicant to keep the investment and keep it in good working condition, for at least five (5) years, starting from the date of the completion of the work;
- Applicant's RIB certificate.

#### (b) 2nd installment

The request for the second installment is admissible after at least one year from the filing of the application for the first installment. The 2nd tranche grant application file is composed of:

- A request for the second installment of the grant;
- for aggregates: a discharge given by the aggregator attesting the delivery of the aggregator's output at the aggregator's valuation unit and specifying the total quantity delivered;
- For the aggregator: a certificate of satisfaction of the aggregator's commitments to the aggregates signed by the Director of the DRA housing the project's recovery unit or its alternate. This certificate is drawn up on the basis of a report provided by the aggregator.

### Farm equipment in farm equipment

### Rates and ceilings

	Subsidy Total (1)		1st	1st installment	
Materials	Rates (%)	Ceiling(DH)	Rates (%)	Ceiling (DH)	
Farm Tractors	40	96 000	30	72 000	
Trailed groundwork and maintenance equipment including roller and except for cover crop	40	22 000	30	17 000	
PTO work and maintenance equipment	40	96 000	30	72 000	
Equipment for the supply and spreading of organic matter	40	64 000	30	48 000	
Equipment for adding and spreading mineral matter	40	26 000	30	19 000	
Seeding equipment (single or combined) and planting material	70	67 000	50	48 000	
Phytosanitary treatment equipment for plantations	70	84 000	50	60 000	
Phytosanitary treatment equipment for crops other than plantations	70	39 000	50	28 000	
Combine harvester	30	312 000	20	208 000	
Potato harvester	40	16 000	30	12 000	
Mowing equipment	40	22 000	30	17 000	
Bunching material	40	48 000	30	36 000	
Threshing, swathing and tedding equipment	40	22 000	30	17 000	
Self-propelled beet and sugar cane harvester	40	960 000	30	720 000	
Straightening machine from the sugar beet	40	90 000	30	70 000	
Rake harvester of sugar beet	40	100 000	30	80 000	
Loader picker of sugar beet	40	240 000	30	180 000	
Mechanical vibrator for harvesting olives	40	320 000	30	240 000	
Straddle for harvesting olives	40	640 000	30	480 000	

### Eligibility standards

Materials	Standards
	1 unit for an area of less than 5 ha
	2 units for an area of 5 ha to less than 10 ha
Farm Tractors	3 units for an area of 10 ha to less than 20 ha
	4 units for an area of 20 ha to less than 50 ha
	5 units for an area of 50 to 100 ha
	1 unit every 100 ha additional beyond 100 ha
Trailed groundwork and maintenance equipment including roller and except for covercrop	4 units per tractor
PTO work and maintenance equipment	4 units per tractor
Equipment for the supply and spreading of organic matter	1 unit per tractor
Equipment for adding and spreading mineral substances	1 unit per tractor
Seeding equipment (single or combined) and planting material	1 unit per tractor
Phytosanitary treatment equipment for plantations	1 unit per tractor
Phytosanitary treatment equipment for crops other than plantations	1 unit per tractor
Combine harvester	1 unit for an area of 50 ha to less than 200 ha
	2 units for an area of 200 ha to 400 ha
	1 unit every additional 200 ha beyond 400 ha
Potato harvester	1 unit per tractor
Mowing equipment	1 unit per tractor
Bunching material	1 unit per tractor
Threshing, swathing and tedding equipment	1 unit per tractor
Self-propelled beet and sugar cane harvester	1 unit for an area of 10 ha and more
Straightening machine from the sugar beet	1 unit per tractor
Rake harvester of sugar beet	1 unit per tractor
Loader picker of sugar beet	1 unit per tractor
Mechanical vibrator for harvesting olives	1 unit for an area of more than 20 ha
	1 unit for an area of 40 ha to 100 ha

Straddler for harvesting olives	1 unit every 100 ha additional beyond 100 ha

#### Constitution of the application file financial aid

#### **Application in principle application form:**

Prior to the acquisition of farm equipment, the applicant for assistance (aggregator and aggregator) submits a request for examination, in duplicate, to the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- A request for agreement in principle;
- A certified copy of the CIN for natural persons;
- A certified copy of the statutes and legal documents designating the persons authorized to act on their behalf, for legal persons;
- An aggregation certificate for the aggregator or the applicants.

#### **Grant application file**

#### (a) 1st installment

After the acquisition of the agricultural equipment, the applicant (aggregator and aggregator) submits a grant application file for the 1st installment, in duplicate, at the single desk. This file includes the following parts:

- The original of the agreement in principle issued by the DPA or the ORMVA;
- A grant application;
- The administrative documents justifying the applicant's legal link with the investment support property;
- supporting documents of the area used for grant applications relating to the agricultural equipment concerned by the area standards;
- certified copies of the tractors' gray cards available to the farmer for the purposes of grant applications for the acquisition of towed equipment;
- Detailed original final invoices, showing the technical characteristics of the equipment (serial number, type, power, brand, model ...);
- a certified copy of the certificate of registration or registration receipt for the agricultural tractor, combine harvester and straddle tractor for harvesting olives;
- an act of commitment of the applicant to keep the material acquired for at least five (5) years from the date of the realization and to use it in the conditions ensuring his full employment, his greater efficiency and his good interview;
- An aggregation certificate for the aggregator or the applicant aggregates if it is not presented at the level of application for agreement in principle;
- Applicant's RIB certificate.

#### (b) 2nd installment

The request for the second installment is admissible after at least one year from the filing of the application for the first installment. The 2nd tranche grant application file is composed of:

- A request for the second installment of the grant;
- for aggregates: a discharge given by the aggregator attesting the delivery of the aggregator's output at the aggregator's valuation unit and specifying the total quantity delivered;

• For the aggregator: a certificate of satisfaction of the aggregator's commitments to the aggregates signed by the Director of the DRA housing the valuation unit object of the project or his deputy.

### Lump-Sum Subsidy

### Packages for vegetable sectors

TYPE OF AGRICULTURAL AGGREGATION PROJECT	AMOUNT (DH)
Citrus aggregation project around a packaging and / or processing unit	1500 DH / ha
Project of aggregation of the olive tree around a crushing unit	Rainfed: 450 DH / ha
	Irrigated: DH 1,100 / ha
Project of aggregation of the olive tree around a unit of canned olives	Rainfed: 250 DH / ha
	Irrigated: 650 DH / ha
Fruit tree aggregation project around a cold storage and / or packing and / or processing	1500 DH / ha
unit	
Project to aggregate table grapes around a packaging unit	1500 DH / ha
Date palm aggregation project around a unit for packing and / or cold storage and / or	3000 DH / ha or 3000 DH /
processing	80 feet
Market gardening aggregation project around a cold storage unit	3,500 DH / ha
Project for the aggregation of vegetable crops around a packaging and / or processing unit	3,500 DH / ha
Project of aggregation of vegetable crops around a complex integrating a unit of packing	3,500 DH / ha
and freezing unit	
Autumn cereal aggregation project (durum wheat, soft wheat, barley) around a grain	Rainfed: 400 DH / ha
storage and / or processing unit	Irrigated: 550 DH / ha
Aggregation project for spring cereals irrigated (rice, maize) around a grain storage and / or	Rice: 800 DH / ha
processing unit	Corn: 550 DH / ha
Project for the aggregation of legumes around a storage and / or packaging unit	500 DH / ha
Project to aggregate oleaginous crops around a crushing plant	1 955 DH / t
Project for the aggregation of sugar crops around a processing unit	550 DH / ha
Cereals seed aggregation project around a packaging unit	650 DH / ha
Organic citrus aggregation project around a packaging unit	2000 DH / ha
Project of aggregation of the organic olive tree around a crushing unit	950 DH / ha
Project for the aggregation of organic vegetable crops around a packaging unit	4,000 DH/ ha
Aggregation project for the argan tree around an extraction and / or processing unit	3 400 DH/ ha
Project of aggregation of saffron around a unit of packing and / or cold storage and / or	5,000 DH/ ha
processing	
Project of aggregation of the perfume rose around a processing and / or packing unit	5,000 DH/ ha

### **Special rates for animal sectors**

TYPE OF AGRICULTURAL AGGREGATION PROJECT	AMOUNT (DH)
Project for the aggregation of bovine red meats around a fattening center and / or slaughterhouse	350 DH / head
Project for the aggregation of sheep and goat meat around a fattening center and / or slaughterhouse	28 DH / head
Aggregation of camel red meats around a fattening center and / or abattoir	800 DH / head
Project to aggregate cow's milk around a dairy processing unit	280 DH / head
Project of aggregation of goat's milk around a dairy processing unit	50 DH / head
Aggregation project for camel milk around a dairy processing unit	900 DH / head
White meat aggregation project around a poultry slaughterhouse	1000 DH / ton
Egg aggregation project around an egg packing unit	750 DH / ton
Aggregation project for beekeeping around a honey extraction and packaging unit (honey production)	7,500 DH / ton

#### Constitution of application file for financial assistance

At the level of the DRA housing the recovery unit that is the subject of the aggregation project, the aggregator submits an annual grant application file for each tranche. This file is composed of the following parts:

- An application for the flat-rate grant for the tranche concerned:
- > For the plant sector: two months before the harvest of the crop or plantation subject of the aggregation;
- > For the animal industry: before September 15 or before February 15.
- A copy of the aggregator certificate;
- A summary statement of the information entered on the register kept by the aggregator, specifying, in particular, the aggregates that delivered their production for the past season, the total quantity delivered by the aggregates, the area (or the number of livestock) aggregates who delivered their production.

The requests are in no case carried forward into the following year.

## Steps and deadlines for the processing of files as well as deadlines for making investments and filing dossiers

Step 1		Step 2	Step 3.1	Step 3.2
REQUEST FOR	PRE-APPROVAL	accomplishment	SUBSIDY	SUBSIDY
PRIOR APPROVAL /	CERTIFICATE /		APPLICATION	APPLICATION
AGREEMENT OF	AGREEMENT OF		FOR THE 1 <sup>st</sup>	FOR THE 2 <sup>nd</sup>
PRINCIPLE	PRINCIPLE		TRANCHE	TRANCHE

#### Processing time of the file prior approval / agreement in principle:

• Category 1 (C1): 20 working days

• Category 2 (C2): 12 working days

• Category 3 (C3): 5 working days

• NS: not subject to prior approval

#### Timeframes for the realization of investments and filing of grant application files

CATEGORY	OBJECT OR OPERATION	1 <sup>st</sup> TRANCHE DEADLINE FOR FILING		2 <sup>nd</sup> TRANCHE DEADLINE FOR FILING	
C1	Hydropower development (irrigation): -Projects made on an individual basis -Projects made by tranche	24 months 34 months	from the date of prior approval	At least 12 months after the filing of the grant application for the 1st tranche and after delivery of the production	
C3	Acquisition of agricultural equipment	12 months	from the date of agreement in principle		
NS	Lump sum subsidy	According to the progress of the project			

#### Processing time for grant application and payment files: 30 working days

All files are deposited at the single desk against deposit receipts.

#### ASK MORE INFORMATION FROM:

- One-stop shops of the Provincial Directorates of Agriculture or Regional Offices for Agricultural Development.
- From the MAPM call center on 08 020 020 50.
- MAPM website www.agriculture.gov.ma/FDA

#### **CONTACT**

- > One-stop shop of the Provincial Directorates of Agriculture (DPA) and Regional Offices for Agricultural Development (ORMVA)
- > Incentives and assistance service of the Regional Directorates of Agriculture
  - REGION OF BÉNI MELLAL KHENIFRA

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 23 42 45 71

DPA D'AZILAL 05 23 45 83 98

DPA OF BÉNI MELLAL 05 23 48 25 76

DPA DE KHÉNIFRA 05 35 58 61 62

DPA DE KHOURIBGA 05 23 56 26 68

ORMVA OF THE TADLA 05 23 43 50 48

• REGION OF CASABLANCA - SETTAT

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 23 39 40 20

DPA BENSLIMANE 05 23 29 11 12

CASABLANCA DPA 05 22 27 88 71

DPA EL JADIDA 05 23 34 29 90

DPA SETTAT 05 23 40 37 48

ORMVA OF DOUKKALA 05 23 34 22 70

• REGION OF DAKHLA - OUED EDDAHAB

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 28 93 16 98 DPA OF DAKHLA 05 28 89 70 59

• REGION OF DRAA - TAFILALET

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 35 57 04 00

MIDELT DPA 05 35 36 06 37

ORMVA OF OUARZAZATE 05 24 88 26 14

ORMVA OF TAFILALET 05 35 57 04 00

#### • REGION OF FES - MEKNÈS

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 35 52 47 71

DPA OF BOULMANE 05 35 58 54 58

DPA OF FES 05 35 62 15 73

EL HAJEB DPA 05 35 54 33 03

IFRANE DPA 05 35 56 21 87

DPA DE MEKNÈS 05 35 52 00 14

DPA DE SEFROU 05 35 68 26 73

DPA OF TAOUNATE 05 35 62 76 92

TAZA DPA 05 35 67 32 32

#### • REGION OF GUELMIM - OUED NOUN

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 28 77 20 96

DPA OF ASSA ZAG 05 28 70 06 42

DPA DE GUELMIM 05 28 87 25 02

DPA DE TANTAN 05 28 87 75 44

DPA SIDI IFNI 05 28 78 06 64

#### • REGION OF LAYOUNE - SAKIA HAMRA

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 28 99 32 96

DPA DE BOUJDOUR 05 28 89 60 95

DPA DE LAYOUNE 05 28 89 39 53

DPA SMARA 05 28 89 98 11

#### • EASTERN REGION

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 36 70 20 18

DPA OF FIGUIG 05 36 79 81 65

DPA OF NADOR 05 36 60 64 13

DPA D'OUJDA 05 36 68 25 04

DPA OF TAOURIRT 05 36 69 93 88

DPA OF GUERCIF 05 36 70 20 18

DPA DE JERADA 05 36 70 20 18

ORMVA OF THE MOULOUYA 05 36 61 28 28

#### • REGION OF MARRAKECH - SAFI

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 24 45 73 68

DPA DE CHICHAOUA 05 24 35 30 86

DPA D'ESSAOUIRA 05 24 78 41 12

DPA DE MARRAKECH 05 24 43 10 59

DPA OF RHAMNA 05 24 41 24 44

DPA DE SAFI 05 24 62 31 88

ORMVA DU HAOUZ 05 24 44 96 50

#### • RABAT REGION - SALÉ - KÉNITRA

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 37 36 30 22

DPA DE KHEMISSET 05 37 55 29 13

RABAT DPA 05 37 63 26 32

DPA OF SIDI KACEM 05 37 59 38 06

ORMVA OF GHARB 05 37 37 45 02

#### • REGION OF SOUSS - MASSA

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 28 82 71 31

TATA DPA 05 28 80 20 58

DPA DE TIZNIT 05 28 86 20 76

DPA AGADIR 05 28 84 00 63

ORMVA OF SOUSS MASSA 05 28 84 08 27

#### • REGION OF TANGIER - TÉTOUAN - AL HOCEIMA

REGIONAL DIRECTORATE FOR AGRICULTURE 05 39 34 34 13

DPA DE CHEFCHAOUEN 05 39 98 66 36

AL HOCEIMA DPA 05 39 98 29 40

DPA DE OUEZZANE 05 37 90 86 76

DPA DE TANGER 05 39 94 03 17

DPA DE TETOUAN 05 39 96 57 22

ORMVA OF LOUKKOS 05 39 91 86 76